Washington County Fair Board met in the office of the secretary with all members present.

Mr. Davis presented plans for a cattle shed 90'x 26' which would house two rows of cattle with an estimated material cost of about \$500.00. After discussion Mr. Abts moved and Mr. Nyberg seconded to proceed with the construction of this building.

Hiring of a manager was discussed with Mr. Wance Weatherton and Mr. Floyd MacDonald being considered. Secretary asked to inform them of the duties of a manager and a special meeting called for July 2nd at which time each will be interviewed.

Mr. Nyberg moved and Mr. Abts seconded the following addition to the 1951 premium book. "No exhibitor may receive more than one cash award in any one lot."

Meeting adjourned.

Leon S. Davis secretary.